Not a member? PMBHA represents Pwllheli mooring and berth holders’ interests achieving the advantages that come from the strengths of a large group. Find more at www.PMBHA.weebly.com and use the form enclosed, or on the website to join us.

NEWSLETTER JANUARY 2014
Another sailing year approaches. What a start! Record tides, record winds and record damage to the coastline, including Pwllheli, Abersoch and Cardigan Bay.

We had a fantastic 2013, sailing in warm weather with mostly moderate winds and able to access the harbour in a greater depth of water. Yes, the sledging of the channel and the land based dredge of the entrance really did make a difference.

The 2014 dredging campaign commenced in the 1st week of Jan 2014 with work building the bund between the island and Morfa Gareg estate to contain the dredged material. The Hafan staff have been busy moving boats around ready for the dredger, which arrives in early February.  The completion for the planned works is Easter 2014. When the final storms of the winter go through a review of the harbour entrance will be made and the PMBHA Committee will endeavour to ensure that the channel entrance is clear. I expect that the Council will need every tonne of material from the entrance to shore up the recent damage to the dunes and prevent Pwllheli flooding.

Relationships with the Maritime Office continue to improve and your Committee has been instrumental in the following:

· No increase in berthing fees during 2013/14 

· Channel high spots removed

· Installation of a new free WIFI system in the Hafan

· Free flare disposal system

· Installation of new electrical cabling and pontoon lighting

· Temporary improvements to the showers

· Manning of the fuel pontoon for longer during busy periods

· Creation and adoption of “man overboard” procedure within the Hafan

During 2014/15, after much negotiation by your Committee, there is expected to be an increase of up to 1.7% to cover inflation for those based on boat length contracts. Contracts based on banding will receive no increase.  At the time of writing this has to be confirmed by the Gwynedd Council Board.

Many thanks to Ruth & Bohdan for their work on the PMBHA web site that is now up and running.  The link to CHPSC has helped promote cruising and social activities with the Sailing Club members.  Please review the site regularly for information on what’s happening and participate where possible. www.PMBHA.weebly.com 

The main downside in 2013/14 is the number of occupied annual berths, which, as forecast by your Committee, declined to circa 275. It is expected this decline will continue for another 2 years before levelling off and hopefully climbing again after another good warm summer with the dredging problems out of the way.  Who knows?

Enjoy your boating, Dave Dewsbury, Chairman

PLEASE NOTIFY JAN, THE SECRETARY, OF ANY MEMBERSHIP CHANGES ie EMAIL ADRESS, POSTAL ADRESS, BOAT NAME etc. BY COMPLETING AND RETURNING THE ENCLOSED FORM ALONG WITH YOUR £5 MEMBERSHIP FEE.

